
































































 

May 20, 2021 

Assembly Committee on Colleges & Universities  
Wisconsin State Capitol 
PO Box 8952 
Madison, WI 53708 

Dear Representatives, 

On behalf of Madison College, we strongly support Assembly Bill 266, a proposal to change existing 
statutes to permit all Wisconsin Technical College System (WTCS) colleges to offer college transfer, 
without approval from other state agencies. At Madison College, we have seen direct benefits to 
students who desire to continue their education and obtain a bachelor’s degrees after receiving an 
Associates of Arts or Associates of Science degree.  

This educational opportunity should be extended to all WTCS students. By earning credits that count 
toward both the associate’s and bachelor’s degree, students can accelerate their professional 
development. Technical college graduates can combine their technical college education with a 
bachelor’s degree to fill roles that will increase the productivity and profitability of businesses in each 
region of the state; just as we do in Southcentral Wisconsin. I believe, based on my experiences, that 
we must meet demands of students and employers and establish pathways that provide high quality 
and affordable education that leads to a baccalaureate degree. 

I came to Wisconsin nearly 9 years ago from having experiences in Florida, Texas, California, and 
Illinois. I was surprised that not all of our system’s colleges were able to offer AA and AS degrees 
leading to transfer to our universities and colleges. The offering of those degrees has been a staple in 
each of those states I served in and the majority of states.  This opportunity to transfer is so key to 
many students who simply, cannot access 4-year institutions immediately. Having those two years of 
learning at a community and technical college, leading to a transfer degree, at an affordable cost, 
provided opportunities for many who did not enroll initially at the university due to cost or personal 
comfortability. 

Two-year colleges provide the requisite education to allow students to be successful at a 4-year 
institution. Our community and technical college transfer students, nationally, and here in Wisconsin, 
succeed at a higher rate than the native student at the 4-year universities and colleges.  Each one of the 
states I identified have strong relationships between the major 4-year public and private institutions in 
those states. It was expected that our community college students who wished to go to a 4-year 
institution had the opportunity to begin at the 2-year level and transfer to the 4-year institution. In 
some of those states, the transfer is guaranteed for students who elect to go to the 4-year institution 



after completion of their AA/AS degree. In the four states I have worked with, Florida has a guaranteed 
transfer program to the public universities; Texas has a guaranteed transfer program to the public 
universities as well as major out of state public institutions; California has guaranteed transfer to both 
higher education systems – UC and CSU; and Illinois has a bill before its legislature for statewide transfer 
though many of the Illinois community colleges have established transfer programs with many of the 
public institutions as well as with some of the UW system universities. Our faculty at the community 
colleges I previously led worked with faculty peers at the 4-year institutions jointly to ensure that 
curricula is aligned between the institutions, outcomes are the same, and the transfer pathway is clear 
to students as they planned their academic and career programs. I was a part of the review team of the 
Intersegmental General Education Transfer Curriculum in California – again, where faculty at both the 
community college and the public universities worked collaboratively to align curricula. These 
agreements were approved not by the system’s boards or oversight committees, but locally and through 
the appropriate educational agencies specific to either the community colleges or the universities. There 
was no approval process by one system over another. Madison College currently has 35 articulation 
agreements with the UW System’s universities that were developed in this manner.  Let me reiterate, 
these agreements were developed with UW institutions by the process of both faculties at our college 
and the universities agreeing to the transfer articulation - NOT because the Board of Regents approved 
Madison College’s AA/AS degree authority.  Madison College offered these degrees prior to Chapter 
36.31. Madison College has been offering the AA and AS degrees for over 50 years.  

We admire your continued commitment to students. We ask you support AB266 to repeal and amend 
the statutes so WTCS students may enjoy the opportunity of life-long learning and enrich the vitality of 
communities and businesses across Wisconsin. If you would like to discuss further, I may be reached at 
jdanielsiii@madisoncollege.edu or by calling 608.246.6676. Or contact EVP of Student Affairs and 
Institutional Effectiveness Dr. Tim Casper at tcasper@madisoncollege.edu or by calling 608.246.6033. 

Sincerely, 

 
Jack E. Daniels, III, Ph.D. 
President 

 
KIMBERLEY BRUDNY 
Executive Assistant to the Executive Vice President 
of Student Affairs & Institutional Effectiveness 
MADISON AREA TECHNICAL COLLEGE 
1701 Wright Street 
Madison, WI 53704 
608.246.6035 |  kbrudny@madisoncollege.edu 
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mailto:tcasper@madisoncollege.edu
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March 17, 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Wisconsin Technical College System Office: 
 
I am writing this letter in support of Chippewa Valley Technical College's (CVTC) request to offer the 
Associate of Arts (AA) degree as a complement to their existing Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied Science 
degree. 
 
Already a college of choice, CVTC is well-positioned to help our communities increase the bachelor's degree 
attainment of those who live and work in west-central Wisconsin and the addition of the AA degree is a 
necessary step in supporting that effort.  
 
College affordability is a concern for many of our students and their families. Providing access to the first 
two years of a four-year baccalaureate degree with an AA focus at CVTC would provide an affordable 
pathway for our local high school students and graduates and better supports some of the college and career 
pathways than the Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied Science degree alone.  
 
For many of our rural students, geographic access to a 4-year college is an additional barrier. CVTC has the 
ability of offering the AA of Liberal Arts degrees through multiple delivery options including online and on-
campus opportunities and addresses the issues of equitable access to a pathway to a baccalaureate degree for 
our rural communities. Altoona is a rural community and we are grateful for the partnership and 
opportunities that our students have been provided through CVTC. I feel that the additional offering of the 
AA of Liberal Arts degree will increase those post-secondary opportunities for our students and community 
members even further.  
 
On behalf of the students and staff of the School District of Altoona, I strongly support the CVTC 
application to offer the AA of Liberal Arts degree. If you should have questions, feel free to contact me at 
heliopoulos@altoona.k12.wi.us or at 715-839-6033.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Dr. Heidi Eliopoulos 
Superintendent 
 

 

 

1903 Bartlett Avenue   Altoona, WI 54720 
715-839-6032    715-839-6066 FAX 

www.altoona.k12.wi.us 

School District of 

Altoona 

Dr. Heidi Taylor-Eliopoulos, Superintendent 



 
Blair- Taylor School District 
N31024 Elland Road ● P.O. Box 107 ● Blair, WI. 54616 ● www.btsd.k12.wi.us 
 
BLAIR-TAYLOR ADMINISTRATION   

Jeffrey S. Eide 
Superintendent 
608.989.2881 
eidej@btsd.k12.wi.us 
 Fax: 608.989.2451 

Dana T. Eide 
7-12 Principal 
608.989.2525 
eided@btsd.k12.wi.us 
 Fax: 608.989.2451 

Lynn S. Halverson 
K-6 Principal 
608.989.9835 
halvel@btsd.k12.wi.us 
 Fax: 608.989.2451 

 
March 17, 2021 
 
 
Dear Wisconsin Technical College System Office: 
 
I am writing this letter in support of Chippewa Valley Technical College's (CVTC) request to offer the 
Associate of Arts (AA) degree as a complement to their existing Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied 
Science degree. 
 
Already a college of choice, CVTC is well-positioned to help our communities increase the bachelor's 
degree attainment of those who live and work in west-central Wisconsin and the addition of the AA 
degree is a necessary step in supporting that effort.  
 
College affordability is a concern for many of our students and their families. Providing access to the first 
two years of a four-year baccalaureate degree with an AA focus at CVTC would provide an affordable 
pathway for our local high school students and graduates and better supports some of the college and 
career pathways than the Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied Science degree alone.  
 
For many of our rural students, geographic access to a 4-year college is an additional barrier. CVTC has 
the ability of offering the AA of Liberal Arts degrees through multiple delivery options including online 
and on-campus opportunities and addresses the issues of equitable access to a pathway to a baccalaureate 
degree for our rural communities. The Blair-Taylor School District is in a rural community and we are 
grateful for the partnership and opportunities that our students have been provided through CVTC. I feel 
that the additional offering of the AA of Liberal Arts degree will increase those post-secondary 
opportunities for our students and community members even further.  
 
On behalf of the students and staff of the Blair-Taylor School District, I strongly support the CVTC 
application to offer the AA of Liberal Arts degree. If you should have questions, feel free to contact me at 
eided@btsd.k12.wi.us or at (608)989-2525 ext. 6. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dana T. Eide 



 
Blair- Taylor School District 
N31024 Elland Road ● P.O. Box 107 ● Blair, WI. 54616 ● www.btsd.k12.wi.us 
 
BLAIR-TAYLOR ADMINISTRATION   

Jeffrey S. Eide 
Superintendent 
608.989.2881 
eidej@btsd.k12.wi.us 
 Fax: 608.989.2451 

Dana T. Eide 
7-12 Principal 
608.989.2525 
eided@btsd.k12.wi.us 
 Fax: 608.989.2451 

Lynn S. Halverson 
K-6 Principal 
608.989.9835 
halvel@btsd.k12.wi.us 
 Fax: 608.989.2451 

 
Principal 
Blair-Taylor Middle-High School  



 

 
 
May 25, 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Wisconsin Technical College System Office: 
 
I am writing this letter in support of Chippewa Valley Technical College's (CVTC) request to offer the Associate of Arts 
(AA) degree as a complement to their existing Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied Science degree. 
 
Already a college of choice, CVTC is well-positioned to help our communities increase the bachelor's degree attainment 
of those who live and work in west-central Wisconsin and the addition of the AA degree is a necessary step in supporting 
that effort.  
 
College affordability is a concern for many of our students and their families. Providing access to the first two years of a 
four-year baccalaureate degree with an AA focus at CVTC would provide an affordable pathway for our local high 
school students and graduates and better supports some of the college and career pathways than the Liberal Arts – 
Associate of Applied Science degree alone.  
 
For many of our rural students, geographic access to a 4-year college is an additional barrier. CVTC has the ability of 
offering the AA of Liberal Arts degrees through multiple delivery options including online and on-campus opportunities 
and addresses the issues of equitable access to a pathway to a baccalaureate degree for our rural communities. Augusta 
is a rural community and we are grateful for the partnership and opportunities that our students have been provided 
through CVTC. I feel that the additional offering of the AA of Liberal Arts degree will increase those post-secondary 
opportunities for our students and community members even further.  
 
On behalf of the students and staff of the Augusta Area School District, I strongly support the CVTC application to 
offer the AA of Liberal Arts degree. If you should have questions, feel free to contact me at rpecha@augusta.k12.wi.us 
or at 715-286-3350. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Reed Pecha 
Principal  
 

mailto:rpecha@augusta.k12.wi.us








 

May 25, 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Wisconsin Technical College System Office: 
 
I am writing this letter in support of Chippewa Valley Technical College's (CVTC) request to offer 
the Associate of Arts (AA) degree as a complement to their existing Liberal Arts – Associate of 
Applied Science degree. 
 
Already a college of choice, CVTC is well-positioned to help our communities increase the 
bachelor's degree attainment of those who live and work in west-central Wisconsin and the addition 
of the AA degree is a necessary step in supporting that effort.  
 
College affordability is a concern for many of our students and their families. Providing access to 
the first two years of a four-year baccalaureate degree with an AA focus at CVTC would provide an 
affordable pathway for our local high school students and graduates and better supports some of the 
college and career pathways than the Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied Science degree alone.  
 
For many of our rural students, geographic access to a 4-year college is an additional barrier. 
CVTC has the ability of offering the AA of Liberal Arts degrees through multiple delivery options 
including online and on-campus opportunities and addresses the issues of equitable access to a 
pathway to a baccalaureate degree for our rural communities. Greenwood is a rural community and 
we are grateful for the partnership and opportunities that our students have been provided through 
CVTC. I feel that the additional offering of the AA of Liberal Arts degree will increase those post-
secondary opportunities for our students and community members even further.  
 
On behalf of the students and staff of the School District of Greenwood, I strongly support the 
CVTC application to offer the AA of Liberal Arts degree. If you should have questions, feel free to 
contact me at tofelhofer@greenwood.k12.wi.us  or at 715-267-6101.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Todd Felhofer 
District Administrator/7-12 Principal  
 

mailto:tofelhofer@greenwood.k12.wi.us






School District of Gilman 
325 North Fifth Avenue,  

Office Phone: 715-447-8211   Gilman, WI 54433 Office Fax: 715-447-8731  
 
 
March 17, 2021 
 
 
 
Dear Wisconsin Technical College System Office: 
 
I am writing this letter in support of Chippewa Valley Technical College's (CVTC) request to 
offer the Associate of Arts (AA) degree as a complement to their existing Liberal Arts – 
Associate of Applied Science degree. 
 
Already a college of choice, CVTC is well-positioned to help our communities increase the 
bachelor's degree attainment of those who live and work in west-central Wisconsin and the 
addition of the AA degree is a necessary step in supporting that effort.  
 
College affordability is a concern for many of our students and their families. Providing access to 
the first two years of a four-year baccalaureate degree with an AA focus at CVTC would provide 
an affordable pathway for our local high school students and graduates and better supports some 
of the college and career pathways than the Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied Science degree 
alone.  
 
For many of our rural students, geographic access to a 4-year college is an additional barrier. 
CVTC has the ability of offering the AA of Liberal Arts degrees through multiple delivery 
options including online and on-campus opportunities and addresses the issues of equitable 
access to a pathway to a baccalaureate degree for our rural communities. ​ Gilman ​is a rural 
community and we are grateful for the partnership and opportunities that our students have been 
provided through CVTC. I feel that the additional offering of the AA of Liberal Arts degree will 
increase those post-secondary opportunities for our students and community members even 
further.  
 
On behalf of the students and staff of the (Name of school district), I strongly support the CVTC 
application to offer the AA of Liberal Arts degree. If you should have questions, feel free to 
contact me at ​ wleipart@gilman.k12.wi.us ​ or at (715) 447-8211. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Walter Leipart 
Superintendent 
 
 



  
   

 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF GLENWOOD CITY 
 

850 MAPLE STREET 
GLENWOOD CITY, WI 54013 

Home of the Hilltoppers 

TIM JOHNSON, SUPERINTENDENT 
District Office  
715-265-4757 

 

PATRICK GRETZLOCK, PRINCIPAL 
High/Middle School Office  

715-265-4266 
 

BETSY HALTINNER, PRINCIPAL 
Elementary Office  

715-265-4231 
  

  

NICOLE BRITE, DIRECTOR 
Pupil Services 
715-265-7120 

 The School District of Glenwood City does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, marital status, parental status, religion, sexual orientation, creed, and pregnancy 
in its educational programs and activities and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts and other designated youth groups.  Nicole Brite has been designated to handle inquiries regarding non-
discrimination policies.  Please send inquiries to:  Nicole Brite, Director of Pupil Services, 850 Maple St. Glenwood City, WI 54013, or call 715-265-7120, or email britenic@gcsd.k12.wi.us. 

March 17, 2021 

 

Dear Wisconsin Technical College System Office: 

 
I am writing this letter in support of Chippewa Valley Technical College's (CVTC) request to offer the 
Associate of Arts (AA) degree as a complement to their existing Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied 
Science degree. 

Already a college of choice, CVTC is well-positioned to help our communities increase the bachelor's 
degree attainment of those who live and work in west-central Wisconsin and the addition of the AA 
degree is a necessary step in supporting that effort.  

College affordability is a concern for many of our students and their families. Providing access to the 
first two years of a four-year baccalaureate degree with an AA focus at CVTC would provide an 
affordable pathway for our local high school students and graduates and better supports some of the 
college and career pathways than the Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied Science degree alone.  

For many of our rural students, geographic access to a 4-year college is an additional barrier. CVTC 
has the ability of offering the AA of Liberal Arts degrees through multiple delivery options including 
online and on-campus opportunities and addresses the issues of equitable access to a pathway to a 
baccalaureate degree for our rural communities. Glenwood City is a rural community and we are 
grateful for the partnership and opportunities that our students have been provided through CVTC. I 
feel that the additional offering of the AA of Liberal Arts degree will increase those post-secondary 
opportunities for our students and community members even further.  

On behalf of the students and staff of the School District of Glenwood City, I strongly support the 
CVTC application to offer the AA of Liberal Arts degree. If you should have questions, feel free to 
contact me at patrick.gretzlock@gcsd.k12.wi.us or at (715)265-7471. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Patrick Gretzlock, MSE 
High/Middle School Principal 









SCHOOL DISTRICT OF THORP 
605 South Clark Street, PO Box 449 

Thorp, WI 54771 
Phone: 715-669-5401 Website: www.thorp.k12.wi.us 

              
 

      
STRIVING FOR EXCELLENCE 

 

Paul E. Blanford 
District Administrator 

715-669-5401 ex: 2020 

Misti Trowbridge 
Elementary Principal/Director of Pupil Services 

715-669- 5548 ex: 1050 

Adrian Foster 
Middle School/High School Principal 
715-669-5401 ex: 2010 

March 17, 2021 
 
 
Dear Wisconsin Technical College System Office: 
 
I am writing this letter in support of Chippewa Valley Technical College's (CVTC) request to offer 
the Associate of Arts (AA) degree as a complement to their existing Liberal Arts – Associate of 
Applied Science degree. 
 
Already a college of choice, CVTC is well-positioned to help our community increase the bachelor's 
degree attainment of those who live and work in west-central Wisconsin and the addition of the AA 
degree is a necessary step in supporting that effort.  
 
College affordability is a concern for many of our students and their families. Providing access to 
the first two years of a four-year baccalaureate degree with an AA focus at CVTC would provide an 
affordable pathway for our local high school students and graduates and better supports some of the 
college and career pathways than the Liberal Arts – Associate of Applied Science degree alone.  
 
For many of our rural students, geographic access to a 4-year college is an additional barrier. 
CVTC has the ability of offering the AA of Liberal Arts degrees through multiple delivery options 
including online and on-campus opportunities and addresses the issues of equitable access to a 
pathway to a baccalaureate degree for our rural communities.  Thorp is a rural community and we 
are grateful for the partnership and opportunities that our students have been provided through 
CVTC. I feel that the additional offering of the AA of Liberal Arts degree will increase those post-
secondary opportunities for our students and community members even further.  
 
On behalf of the students and staff of the (Name of school district), I strongly support the CVTC 
application to offer the AA of Liberal Arts degree. If you should have questions, feel free to 
contact me at pblanford@thorp.k12.wi.us or 715-669-5401  Ex: 20202 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Paul E. Blanford, District Administrator  

http://www.thorp.k12.wi.us/
mailto:pblanford@thorp.k12.wi.us


From: "May, Susan A" <may@fvtc.edu>
Subject: Collegiate Transfer Letter
Date: April 20, 2021 at 9:50:13 AM CDT
To: "Foy, Morna" <morna.foy@wtcsystem.edu>, "Layla Merrifield - WTC District 
Boards Association Inc (lmerrifield@districtboards.org)" 
<lmerrifield@districtboards.org>

Morna and Layla, I don’t have the actual letter, but the following is being sent this 
week from the Brillion HS Principal:
 
 
Rep. Ron Tusler
State Capitol
Room 22 West
PO Box 8953
Madison, WI 53708
 
 
Representative Tusler
 
On behalf of Brillion High School, I would like to encourage you to support the 
amendment of Wisconsin Statute 36.31.  This amendment will allow all 
Wisconsin Technical College System (WTCS) colleges to offer Associate of Arts/
Associate of Science degrees in general education. The current state law from 
1974 is antiquated and does not reflect the quality work done by all technical 
colleges or the changes in educational programming over the past 40 years.  
 
As a high school, we promote students to explore all avenues of education that 
will assist them in meeting their goals.  Because of the current law, students are 
not allowed to achieve some of those goals and remain close to home.  Approval 
of this amendment will enhance the opportunities of students graduating from 
Brillion High School and will also give credibility to the great work done at our 
technical colleges in the area.
 
We are seeing first hand the need for a highly qualified workforce.  The level of 
training required by young people entering the workforce continues to increase 
and providing them every possible opportunity to get that training is important to 
the future of our state. This amendment will only enhance the opportunities for 
individuals to receive the degrees required to advance their training.
 
The education system in Wisconsin has long been one of the best in the country.  
Our ability to allow as many students as possible to leverage all facets of our 
system will make this great system even more impactful.  I strongly encourage 
you to support this amendment.
 
Sincerely,
Peter Kittel



 
 
Dr. Susan A. May 
President 
Fox Valley Technical College 
Appleton, Wisconsin
P: (920) 735-5731 
C: (920) 284-7486 
F: (920) 735-2582 
may@fvtc.edu

       

Visit my blog: A blog by FVTC President Dr. Susan May
 
 



From: "Lanter, Jennifer A." <lanter@fvtc.edu>
Subject: Written Testimony for Public Hearing on AB-266/SB-291
Date: May 17, 2021 at 10:16:51 AM CDT
To: "rep.murphy@legis.wisconsin.gov" <rep.murphy@legis.wisconsin.gov>
Cc: "May, Susan A" <may@fvtc.edu>, "Matheny, Chris" <matheny@fvtc.edu>, 
"lmerrifield@districtboards.org" <lmerrifield@districtboards.org>, 
"morna.foy@wtcsystem.edu" <morna.foy@wtcsystem.edu>, "Boulanger, 
Rebecca A." <boulange@fvtc.edu>, "Lanter, Jennifer A." <lanter@fvtc.edu>

Dear Representative Murphy and committee members:
 
I am writing to offer written testimony in strong support for the repeal of s. 36.31 
(1) being advanced as AB-226/SB-291 which is being considered at the May 20 
public hearing. Currently six of the sixteen WTCS institutions are allowed to offer 
at least one of the collegiate transfer associate degrees: the associate of arts 
(AA) and the associate of science (AS).  According to the WTCS website the 
following schools are able to confer the collegiate transfer associate degrees:
 
Associate of Science (AS)
Associate of Arts (AA)
Chippewa Valley Technical College
Madison College
Madison College
Milwaukee Area Technical College 
Milwaukee Area Technical College
Nicolet College
Nicolet College
Wisconsin Indianhead Technical College
Western Technical College
 
Wisconsin Indianhead Technical College
 
 
For students who live in these districts, they have a wonderful opportunity to earn 
a two-year associate degree from a WTCS institution that will provide them with 
an excellent foundation for continuing in higher education at a four-year college 
or university. Typically, when students complete a collegiate transfer associate 
degree they complete the first two years of general education requirements at 
many four-year colleges and universities. For example, the UW-Madison Office of 
Admissions and Recruitment webpage shares important information related to 
the UW-Madison/Madison College Transfer Contract which allows students 
enrolled in the collegiate transfer associate degrees at Madison College entrance 
to UW-Madison:
 
The University of Wisconsin–Madison offers a transfer contract for students 
enrolled in the Liberal Arts Transfer Program at Madison College. Students who 
begin as college freshman at Madison College, who declare an intent to use the 



contract to gain admission to UW–Madison, who meet requirements for 
admission to UW–Madison, and who meet specified levels of academic 
achievement at Madison College will be granted admission to UW–Madison as a 
transfer student. (https://admissions.wisc.edu/transfer-agreements/) 
 
As such, offering the collegiate transfer program would provide an expanded 
area for the four-year colleges and universities to recruit from – beyond the six 
WTCS institutions listed above. Moreover, creating this transfer pathway for 
students across the state would increase the number of students who can access 
a four-year degree and would create an additional recruiting base from which the 
UW institutions could matriculate students.
 
One might ask why students would not just start at the four-year institution? 
There are numerous reasons for this, including that students may not meet the 
entrance requirements following their high school career and/or that students 
may not be in a financial position to afford four years at a four-year college or 
university.  Firstly, WTCS institutions are open-access institutions, allowing all 
students to work towards a college degree.  Completing a collegiate transfer 
associate degree at a WTCS institution would allow students to accomplish the 
first step towards their four-year degree, when they otherwise may not have had 
the opportunity to do so given their high school record.  Also, WTCS colleges are 
often substantially more affordable than four-year colleges and universities. For 
example, the tuition for the two-year collegiate transfer program at Madison 
College is currently shown to be $11,271 whereas two years of tuition at UW-
Oshkosh calculates out to be $15,384.  Attending a WTCS institution for the first 
two years of a four-year degree could save a student thousands of dollars.
 
The collegiate transfer associate degree allows students to enroll in general 
education courses which provides them with an excellent foundation for 
continuing in higher education. Importantly, for the numerous WTCS institutions 
that do not have the ability to offer the collegiate transfer program, students end 
up completing general education courses without the help of federal financial 
aid.  In fact, financial aid is only available to students at a WTCS institution if they 
are enrolled into a program at the college and so where there are not collegiate 
transfer programs, students cannot receive financial aid to complete their general 
education courses if they wish to do so with the intent to transfer to a four-year 
institution.  Allowing all WTCS institutions to offer the collegiate transfer program 
allows students across the state to access financial aid to help support their 
ability to pay for college.
 
In summary, it is crucial for students across the state to have the same access to 
the collegiate transfer associate degrees – providing equal access to students in 
all corners of the state, across rural counties and communities.  I ask you to 
repeal this statute and allow the WTCS to approve collegiate transfer programs 
without the need for the UW Board of Regents approval.  
 
Sincerely,



Jennifer Lanter, Ph.D.
Dean, General Studies
Fox Valley Technical College
Office phone: 920-735-2520
lanter@fvtc.edu
 

 
Are you READY? We are! Fox Valley Tech has big plans for fall. From on-
campus to online, start or continue your education in a way that suits you best. 
Learn more: www.fvtc.edu/ready.
 
 
 









 

 

 
March 22, 2021 
 
Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
PO Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 
Dear Dr. Foy: 
 
On behalf of the Green County Development Corporation (GCDC), I am writing to provide our strong support for 
Blackhawk Technical College’s (BTC) strategic goal to offer Associate of Arts (AA) and Associate of Science (AS) 
transfer degrees in Rock and Green Counties as soon as possible. This initiative would provide low cost, flexible access to 
the bachelor degree programs needed by our region’s current and future workforce.  
 
GCDC, a multi-jurisdictional economic development corporation, was formed to bring professional economic 
development expertise to Green County communities and businesses to spur growth and new investments. We work to 
build the economic future of Green County communities and businesses through public-private partnerships. 
 
Green County relies on BTC as a responsive partner to train our current and future employees. Our county’s businesses 
eagerly hire BTC graduates from applied associate degree and technical diploma programs. These graduates are well 
prepared and skillfully apply their knowledge to contribute to the success of our businesses. As an economic developer 
working with our area’s businesses, I understand the demand for highly skilled workers in our area will only increase. It is 
important to us that BTC offers both the applied and transfer degrees needed to support regional economic growth. 
 
Rock and Green Counties lag the state, and the nation, in bachelor’s degree attainment. Because only 14 percent of our 
residents have a four-year degree, our business attraction efforts are left at a competitive disadvantage. This disadvantage 
is magnified because BTC is prohibited from offering the transfer degrees needed to prepare students for the four-year 
programs available in our region. 
 
GCDC fully supports BTC’s goal to offer the Associate of Arts and Associate of Science transfer degrees. Offering 
AA/AS degrees at BTC will accelerate workforce development in our region. With most graduates of BTC choosing to 
live and work in Southcentral Wisconsin. it is time to allow BTC offer associate transfer degrees! 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (608) 328-9452 or cara.gcdc@tds.net. Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Cara Carper, Executive Director, GCDC 

mailto:cara.gcdc@tds.net






April 28, 2021 
 
Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
PO Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 
Dear Dr. Foy: 
 
I am writing to thank you for your support.  Kurt Bauer and I have been in discussions, and he put me in touch 
with several of the Technical Colleges across the State, as we pursue a long-term partnership with the Technical 
Colleges to create a sustainable workforce pipeline of skilled and educated talent for our company and the great 
State of Wisconsin. 
 
As part of this effort, Kerry is engaging with Blackhawk Technical College and I am writing to express our full 
support for Blackhawk Technical College’s (BTC) strategic goal to offer the Associate of Arts (AA) and Associate 
of Science (AS) transfer degrees in Rock and Green Counties as soon as possible.   
 
As you may know, Kerry has a $100+ million Technology & Innovation Center employing hundreds of employees 
with undergrad, graduate and PhDs here in Beloit – as well as hundreds more in our nine manufacturing 
locations across the State. As such, we rely on the local high schools and BTC to provide low cost, flexible access 
to bachelor degree programs needed to support the development of our current and future workforce.  
 
As a company that is challenged to find highly skilled workers with the necessary educational background, we 
know that the demand for highly skilled workers in our area will only increase.  Rock and Green Counties lag the 
state and the nation in bachelor’s degree attainment.   
 
Only 14% of our residents have a four-year degree and this leaves Kerry and other companies at a competitive 
hiring disadvantage. This disadvantage is magnified because BTC is prohibited from offering the transfer degrees 
needed to prepare students for the four-year programs that are abundantly available in our region.   
 
Therefore, it is important that BTC offers both the applied and transfer degrees needed to support our 
company’s growth and the region’s economic prosperity.  Offering AA/AS degrees at BTC will accelerate 
workforce development in our region. With most graduates of BTC choosing to remain living and working in 
Wisconsin, the time is now to enable and support BTC in offering associate transfer degrees.  
 
If you have any questions, I welcome you to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
James Egan 
Regional Director | Kerry, Inc 
Jim.Egan@kerry.com 
+1-608-299-5110 

mailto:Jim.Egan@kerry.com










 

 Corporation, 2225 Kennedy Rd., P.O. Box 471, Janesville, WI, 53547-0471 Tel: 608-754-0276 Fax: 608-754-2410 
Email: prent@prent.com  Internet: http://www.prent.com 

April 22, 2021 
 
 
 
Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
PO Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 
Dear Dr. Foy: 
 
I am writing this letter to convey Prent Corporation’s support for Blackhawk Technical College’s (BTC) strategic goal 
to offer the Associate of Arts (AA) and Associate of Science (AS) transfer degrees in Rock and Green Counties as 
soon as possible.  This initiative would provide low cost, flexible access to the bachelor’s degree programs needed 
by our region’s current and future workforce.  
 
BTC is a responsive business partner that Prent Corporation can rely on for training our current and future 
employees.  Our region’s companies readily hire BTC graduates from applied associate degree and technical 
diploma programs.  These graduates quickly become valued employees because they are well prepared and 
skillfully apply their knowledge to contribute to the success of our businesses.  As a company that is challenged to 
find highly skilled workers with the necessary educational background, we know that the demand for highly skilled 
workers in our area will only increase and it is important to us that BTC offers both the applied and transfer degrees 
needed to support regional economic growth. 
 
Rock and Green Counties lag the state and the nation in bachelor’s degree attainment.  Only 14% of our residents 
have a four-year degree, this leaves our companies at a competitive hiring disadvantage.  This disadvantage is 
magnified because BTC is prohibited from offering the transfer degrees needed to prepare students for the four-
year programs that are abundantly available in our region.   
 
Offering AA/AS degrees at BTC will accelerate workforce development in our region. With most graduates of BTC 
choosing to remain living and working in Southcentral Wisconsin, it is time to let BTC offer associate transfer 
degrees! 
 
If you have any questions, I welcome you to contact me at 608-921-0531. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Rachel Andres 
VP of Operations 
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March 18, 2021 
 
Dr. Morna K. Foy 
President - Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 
RE: Supporting Degree Transfer Mechanisms 
 
Dr. Foy: 
 
The purpose of this correspondence is to communicate that Rock County’s Economic 
Development Agency strongly supports Blackhawk Technical College’s (BTC) strategic goal to 
offer the Associate of Arts (AA) and Associate of Science (AS) degree transfers in Rock and 
Green Counties. This type of workforce development initiative would provide individuals and 
employers alike with opportunities to access local, flexible and lower-cost bachelor degree 
programming.  
 
BTC has a reputable, strong and well-established brand that students and businesses gravitate 
toward. As such, businesses throughout the Stateline Area consistently lean on BTC to develop 
and deliver incumbent worker training. Moreover, businesses actively hire graduates from any 
number of BTC’s applied associate degree and/or technical diploma programs. As a matter of 
fact, the employer demand in certain disciplines is so high that a large percentage of those 
students are hired well in advance of their projected graduation dates.  
 
As an economic development professional, with nearly 25 years of direct experience in rural and 
urban environments, I can attest to the value-proposition that a skilled workforce provides. 
Building and supporting a diversified economy requires ongoing investments into an area’s talent 
development pipeline. Hence, it’s important to remove antiquated barriers that prohibit, restrict or 
slow-down degree transfer mechanisms and/or education attainment opportunities.  
 
Considering that most BTC graduates choose to remain living and working in the BTC District, 
enabling the district to offer AA/AS degrees represents a sound investment strategy. This type of 
commitment will facilitate life-long learning, while simultaneously elevating the business case for 
continually planting business roots throughout the greater Rock County region.   
 
Thank you in advance for supporting these types of workforce development initiatives.  
 
Sincerely, 
James R. Otterstein 
James R. Otterstein 
Economic Development Manager 
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March 18, 2021 
 
 
Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
PO Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 
Dear Dr. Foy: 
 
The Southwest Wisconsin Workforce Development Board (SWWDB) strongly supports Blackhawk Technical College’s 
(BTC) strategic goal to offer Associate of Arts (AA) and Associate of Science (AS) transfer degrees in Rock and Green 
Counties as soon as possible.  This initiative would provide low cost, flexible access to the bachelor degree programs 
needed by our region’s current and future workforce.  
 
BTC is an active and integral partner in our region’s workforce development initiatives. Fully engaging local industry, 
economic development, and all partners within the American Job Center System, BTC is a leader in all efforts that 
address the training and retraining of our workforce. Our region’s companies readily hire BTC graduates from applied 
associate degree and technical diploma programs. These graduates quickly become valued employees because they are 
well prepared to skillfully apply their knowledge and contribute to the success of our businesses. True workforce 
development is a process that never ends, requiring quick pivots and transitions as business operations and needs 
change. BTC responds quickly to these ever changing needs.   
 
We know the demand for highly skilled workers in our area will only increase, and it is important to us that BTC offers 
both the applied and transfer degrees to support our region’s economic growth. Rock and Green Counties lag the state 
and the nation in bachelor’s degree attainment. Only 14% of our residents have a four-year degree, and this leaves our 
companies at a competitive hiring disadvantage. This disadvantage is magnified because BTC is prohibited from offering 
the transfer degrees needed to prepare students for the four-year programs that are abundantly available in our region.   
 
Offering AA/AS degrees at BTC will accelerate workforce development in our region. With most graduates of BTC 
choosing to remain living and working in Southcentral Wisconsin it is time to let BTC offer associate transfer degrees! 
 
If you have any questions, I welcome you to contact me at 608-295-9908 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Rhonda Suda 
Chief Executive Officer 
Southwest Wisconsin Workforce Development Board, Inc. 
 

http://www.swwdb.org/
http://www.jobcenter.org/
















                 
             
 
March 29, 2021 
 
Sen. Robert Cowles 
State Capital 
Room 118 South 
PO Box 7882 
Madison, WI  53707 
 
 
 
Dear Senator Cowles: 
 
I am writing to express my support for the effort to provide an Associate of Arts/Associate of Science of Liberal Arts 
Degree at the Wisconsin Area Technical Colleges regional campuses, including Fox Valley Technical College.  This 
initiative would allow financially challenged, as well as, practical/logical/busy students from the area to earn, and then 
potentially transfer, all the general-credits associated with this degree.  Many of our associates look for these types of 
incremental steps on a part time educational journey.  This specific incremental strategy may help motivate Walker 
Forge employees to continue that journey to a Bachelor’s Degree end.  
 
We need people with the skills to work in ALL types of situations.  I think Humanities infused education actually makes 
people more interesting and well rounded.  The exposure to these people-centric curriculums creates the ability to 
‘relate’ and thus more effectively solve problems.  This is what we need.   
 
In the Fox Valley region of Wisconsin, we are experiencing an acute skills gap in the many aspects of dealing with people.  
We look to Fox Valley Technical College to help us produce associates with these important skills. 
 
 
 
Richard C. Recktenwald, Jr. 
President 

 

Richard.Recktenwald@walkerforge.com 

(715) 823-6557 x1232 Phone 

   www.walkerforge.com 

   www.precisionthermal.com 

 

 

mailto:Richard.Recktenwald@walkerforge.com
http://www.walkerforge.com/
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March 22, 2021 
 
 
 
Dr. Morna Foy
Wisconsin Technical College System
4622 University Avenue
PO Box 7874
Madison, WI 53707-7874

Dear Dr. Foy,

I am writing in support of Gateway Technical College's request to offer the Associate of Arts (AA) 
and the Associate of Science (AS) Liberal Arts degree. 

Gateway is a valued partner with the Racine Unified School District in the education pathways 
toward higher education and careers throughout Southeast Wisconsin. This new AA and AS 
degree pathway would be of great benefit for students as they plan an affordable pathway through 
higher education. Gateway's articulated programs with our high school adds to the career 
development of students and allows a smooth transition into college. The AA and AS degree would 
enhance these opportunities for those students choosing to continue from Gateway into a 
university.

Without question Southeast Wisconsin would benefit from having a highly educated workforce. 
Given the changing demographics and cost of higher education, we recognize the need to provide 
equitable access to both technical education as well as a bachelor's degree. The availability of the 
AA/AS degrees at Gateway would create low cost, flexible, intensive academically supported 
opportunities for current and future students who might not otherwise have an affordable path to a 
college degree.  

I encourage you to support Gateway's request to offer AA and AS degrees to strengthen 
educational opportunities for all Wisconsin citizens.  

Regards, 

Eric N. Gallien, Ph.D. 
Superintendent



www.waterforduhs.k12.wi.us 

ADMINISTRATION BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Lucas D. Francois, Ed.D. Don D. Engler  
Daniel F. Foster Michael L. Schoenfeld - Vice President 
Brian A. Belot - Associate Principal              Dennis G. Purtell  
Mark D. Peperkorn - Associate Principal Nancy R. Klemko  
Jill E. Stobber - Athletic/Activities Director Douglas P. Schwartz - Director 

 
March 24, 2021 

Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
PO Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 

Dear Dr. Foy, 

I am writing in support of Gateway Technical College's request to offer the Associate of Arts 
(AA) and the Associate of Science (AS) Liberal Arts degree. 

Gateway is a valued partner with Waterford Union High School in the education pathways 
toward higher education and careers throughout Southeast Wisconsin. This new AA and AS 
degree pathway would be of great benefit for students as they plan an affordable pathway 
through higher education. Gateway's articulated programs with our high school add to the 
career development of students and allows a smooth transition into college. The AA and AS 
degree would enhance these opportunities for those students choosing to continue from 
Gateway into a university.  

Without question, Southeast Wisconsin would benefit from having a highly educated 
workforce. Given the changing demographics and cost of higher education, we recognize 
the need to provide equitable access to both technical education as well as a bachelor's 
degree. The availability of the AA/AS degrees at Gateway would create low cost, flexible, 
intensive academically supported opportunities for current and future students who might 
not otherwise have an affordable path to a college degree.  

I encourage you to support Gateway's request to offer AA and AS degrees to strengthen 
educational opportunities for all Wisconsin citizens.    

Sincerely, 

Luke Francois, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 





Central High School - District of Westosha
24617 75th Street • Post Of�ice Box 38

Salem, Wisconsin  53168

(262) 843-2321
www.westosha.k12.wi.us

Dr. Morna Foy
Wisconsin Technical College System
4622 University Avenue
PO Box 7874
Madison, WI 53707-7874

Dear Dr. Foy,

I am writing in support of Gateway Technical College's request to offer the Associate of Arts (AA) and the
Associate of Science (AS) Liberal Arts degree.

Gateway is a valued partner with Westosha Central High School in the education pathways toward higher
education and careers throughout Southeast Wisconsin. This new AA and AS degree pathway would be of
great benefit for students as they plan an affordable pathway through higher education. Gateway's articulated
programs with our high school adds to the career development of students and allows a smooth transition into
college.  The AA and AS degree would enhance these opportunities for those students choosing to continue
from Gateway into a university.

Without question Southeast Wisconsin would benefit from having a highly educated workforce. Given the
changing demographics and cost of higher education, we recognize the need to provide equitable access to
both technical education as well as a bachelor's degree. The availability of the AA/AS degrees at Gateway
would create low cost, flexible, intensive academically supported opportunities for current and future students
who might not otherwise have an affordable path to a college degree.

I encourage you to support Gateway's request to offer AA and AS degrees to strengthen educational
opportunities for all Wisconsin citizens.

Respectfully,

John Gendron
District Administrator of Westosha Central High School



Dr. Morna Foy
Wisconsin Technical College System
4622 University Avenue
PO Box 7874
Madison, WI 53707-7874

Dear Dr. Foy,

I offer this letter in support of Gateway Technical College's request to offer the Associate of Arts (AA)
and the Associate of Science (AS) Liberal Arts degree programs to further support student access to
post-secondary educational opportunities.

We value our partnership with the Gateway Technical College system as it supports our local
students in their chosen education pathways towards certification, degrees, and careers that are
beneficial and available in our local community, and surrounding communities around Southeastern
Wisconsin. The majority of Delavan-Darien students come from an impoverished background, and
providing these new pathways would therefore benefit our students as they plan an affordable
pathway through higher education. Gateway has partnered with us for several years now, offering our
students an opportunity to earn transcripted credit (both high school and college credit) to further
access for students in the career pathways. Having Gateway “in our backyard” has made access to
post-secondary options for our students a reality. Adding these degree programs would only enhance
opportunities for our students.

I fully endorse and support the efforts of Gateway Technical College to offer an Associate of Arts and
an Associate of Science in Liberal Arts degree programs, and ask that you endorse it as well!

Respectfully,

Ji� Karede�
Jim Karedes
Proudly Serving the Delavan-Darien Communities as Principal
Delavan-Darien School District



  •    •    •    •  

Committed to the Growth & Success of Each Student, Each Year 

  •  

Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
PO Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 
Dear Dr. Foy, 
 
We are writing in support of Gateway Technical College's request to offer the Associate of Arts (AA) 
and the Associate of Science (AS) Liberal Arts degree. 
 
Gateway is a valued partner with East Troy Community School District in the education pathways 
toward higher education and careers throughout Southeast Wisconsin. This new AA and AS degree 
pathway would be of great benefit for students as they plan an affordable pathway through higher 
education. Gateway's articulated programs with our high school adds to the career development of 
students and allows a smooth transition into college.  The AA and AS degree would enhance these 
opportunities for those students choosing to continue from Gateway into a university.  
 
Without question Southeast Wisconsin would benefit from having a highly educated workforce. Given 
the changing demographics and cost of higher education, we recognize the need to provide equitable 
access to both technical education as well as a bachelor's degree. The availability of the AA/AS 
degrees at Gateway would create low cost, flexible, intensive academically supported opportunities 
for current and future students who might not otherwise have an affordable path to a college degree.  
 
We encourage you to support Gateway's request to offer AA and AS degrees to strengthen 
educational opportunities for all Wisconsin citizens.    
 
Respectfully, 
 
Dr. Christopher G. Hibner 
East Troy District Administrator 
 
Amy Foszpanczyk 
Director of Teaching & Continuous Improvement of Student Learning 
 
Kent Kleinowski 
East Troy High School Principal, Grades 9 & 10 
 
Stacey Kuehn 
East Troy High School Principal, Grades 11 & 12 
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April 1, 2021 
 
 
Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Ave. 
P.O. Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707 - 7874 
 
Dear Dr. Foy: 
 
Herzing University is pleased to support Gateway Technical College’s request to offer the Associate of 
Arts and Associate of Science degrees to increase access to baccalaureate degree programs in 
Southeast Wisconsin. 
 
Gateway and Herzing University have a strong history of partnership, and we are proud of our existing 
articulation agreements and our many collaborative efforts to support students who desire a bachelor’s 
degree and businesses who need a well-educated workforce. We support students enrolled in a variety of 
programs but have seen the strongest collaboration with nursing and healthcare students.  Our 
partnership has furthered the missions of both our institutions. 
 
Adding the Associate of Arts and Associate of Science degrees will create even more opportunities for 
Gateway students, particularly to transfer more general education credits and get a greater head start on 
their ultimate educational goals. We have the utmost confidence in Gateway’s leadership, faculty, and 
staff to create high quality AA and AS degree programs that will have a significant impact on Wisconsin’s 
educational attainment. 
 
We look forward to exploring all the additional partnership opportunities that Gateway’s Associate of Arts 
and Associate of Science degrees will create for Southeast Wisconsin. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Jeff Hill  
Regional President 
Herzing University – Wisconsin & Northern Illinois 
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March 17, 2021 
 
Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Ave. 
P.O. Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707 - 7874 
 
Dear Dr. Foy: 
 
Walworth County Economic Development Alliance (WCEDA) is pleased to support Gateway Technical  
College’s request to offer the Associate of Arts and Associate of Science degrees to increase access to 
baccalaureate degree programs in Southeast Wisconsin. 
 
Gateway Technical College and the University of Wisconsin-Parkside have a strong track record of  
supporting the educational needs of our community. We have been pleased to collaborate with them in  
the past to support the educational priorities of Walworth County Economic Development Alliance  
(WCEDA)as they relate to the needs of our business community and also our K-12 students. Increasing 
the educational attainment of our local citizens is essential to the success of Walworth County and the  
region, and this partnership between Gateway and Parkside will help to grow the pool of well-educated  
employees for our local economy. 
 
We appreciate the contributions that Gateway and Parkside make to the educational success of our  
region, and we support Gateway adding the AA and AS degrees to the ever-growing list of innovative 
programs they offer. 
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 
Derek D’Auria 
Executive Director 
Walworth County Economic Development Alliance (WCEDA) 
400 County Road H, Suite 105, Elkhorn, WI 53121 
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April 1, 2021 
 
 
President Jack E. Daniels, III 
Madison College 
1701 Wright Street 
Madison, WI  53704 
 
Dear President Daniels: 
 
I write to express our appreciation of Madison College as a significant provider of transfer 
students to Herzing University, and to compliment you on preparing students for academic 
success after transfer. 
 
Each year, many students transfer from Madison College to Herzing University, a large number 
from the Liberal Arts Transfer (LAT) program.  Madison College transfer students are well-
prepared academically, succeed in classes, and complete at rates comparable to or above 
completion rates of students who start with us as first year students. 
 
Herzing University also recognizes Madison College applied programs as transfer pathways, 
however, the Liberal Arts Transfer program provides an invaluable pipeline of students to our 
University. 
 
In summary, Madison College is an important transfer partner for Herzing University, and we are 
a stronger institution because of our transfer collaborations. If I can provide any additional 
information, please let me know. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Jeff Hill  
Regional President 
Herzing University – Wisconsin & Northern Illinois 
 

 

 





May 17, 2021 
 
Chairman Murphy 
Assembly Committee on Colleges and Universities 
Room 318 North 
State Capitol 
PO Box 8953 
Madison, WI 53708 
 

Dear Chairman Murphy:  

As a student representative of the Wisconsin Student Government (WSG) organization, I support amending 
Wisconsin law (Wis. Stat. 36.31) to readily allow all Wisconsin Technical College System (WTCS) colleges to 
offer Associate of Arts and Associate of Science degrees.  

Currently, only 6 of the 16 WTCS colleges can offer these degrees because of Wis. Stat. 36.31, which became law 
in 1972. Removing this restriction from the other 10 colleges will expand educational opportunities for 
nontraditional students and persons of color throughout the state as well as help combat declining enrollments in 
higher education.  

As of 2020, the annual tuition and fees of attending a WTCS school was $4,1678 while the cost of tuition at a four-
year University of Wisconsin (UW) school was as high as $10,7259. Permitting WTCS colleges to offer Associate 
of Arts or Associate of Science degrees will help students better afford a four-year education. It will also help 
reduce future student loan debt and prepare students to succeed academically if they choose to continue their 
educations within the UW System. 

I chose Lakeshore Technical College (LTC) for its fully accredited, quality educational opportunities as well as its 
affordability. I am also furthering my education by attending Lakeland University next year after graduating from 
LTC this year. LTC and Lakeland have a program known as the Lake-to-Lake program which allows for credits to 
fully transfer from one school to the other. This program is a great example of how these degrees would work but 
expanded to the whole UW system. Amending this law will afford thousands of WTCS students like me greater 
opportunities for success. Ultimately, this will benefit employers and communities throughout Wisconsin.  

Sincerely,  

 

Matthew Nitsch 
LTC IT-Network Specialist Program Student 
LTC Student Leadership Board Vice President/WSG Lieutenant Governor 2020-21 
 
8 WTCS Tuition Workgroup 
9 UW HELP System Tuition Chart the College Board 2020, College Costs: Calculator 





March 22, 2021

Dr. Morna Foy
Wisconsin Technical College System
4622 University  Avenue
PO Box 7874
Madison,Wl53707-7874

Dear Dr. Foy:

I am writing this letter in support of the Associate of Arts in Liberal Arts program that is being
considered at Lakeshore Technical College. This new Associate of Arts program would be of great
benefit to not only students at the post-secondary level but will also be of great benefit to students who
are still enrolled in high school and looking to take college credits that are directly related to an
associate degree program at Lakeshore Technical College.

Here in the Kiel Area School District, we are striving to continue to partner with our neighboring
schools in so many ways; this opportunity would very much help our students in the sense that they will
have additional opportunities to pursue.

The School District of Kiel continues to look for multiple pathways for our high school students to earn
dual credits. What we often find is that these students take courses, but those courses do not always
relate directly to a program of study at the post-secondary level. The desire would be for our high
school students to have as many transferable credits as possible prior to their graduation. This new
Associate of Arts program would establish another pathway to include for our students. Our students
would benefit from a direct stackable degree pathway for those students who wish to continue their
education at a four-year college or university after completing the Associate of Arts program.

I understand the 36.31 statute limits this option for our students and appreciate the efforts by Dr.
Carlsen and others who are working with our local legislators to potentially amend this practice.

Please continue to advocate for the Associate of Arts program expansion. This type of
programming will add substantial value for our high school students, traditional post-secondary
students, and non-traditional students alike.

Respectfully,

Dr. Brad Ebert



          
Manitowoc   Public   School   District   
  

April   5,   2021   
Dr.   Morna   Foy   
Wisconsin   Technical   College   System   
4622   University    Avenue   
PO   Box   7874   
Madison,Wl   53707-7874   
  
  

Dear   Dr.   Foy-   
  

I   am   writing   this   letter   in   support   of   the   Associate   of   Arts   in   Liberal   Arts   program   that   is   
being   considered   at   Lakeshore   Technical   College.   This   new   Associate   of   Arts   program   
would   be   of   great   benefit   to   not   only   students   at   the   post-secondary   level   but   will   also   be   
of   great   benefit   to   students   who   are   still   enrolled   in   high   school   and   looking   to   take   
college   credits   that   are   directly   related   to   an   associate   degree   program   at   Lakeshore   
Technical   College.   
  
  

The   Manitowoc   Public   School   District   continues   to   look   for   multiple   pathways   for   our   
high   school   students   to   earn   dual   credits.   What   we   often   find   is   that   these   students   take   
courses,   but   those   courses   do   not   always   relate   directly   to   a   program   of   study   at   the   
post-secondary   level.   The   desire   would   be   for   our   high   school   students   to   have   as   many   
transferable   credits   as   possible   prior   to   their   graduation.     
  

Please   continue   to   advocate   for   the   Associate   of   Arts   program   expansion.   This   type   of   
programming   will   add   substantial   value   for   our   high   school   students,   traditional   
post-secondary   students,   and   non-traditional   students   alike.   
  
  
  

Sincerely,   
  

  
  

Lee   Thennes   
Lincoln   High   School     
Principal   
  
  

Lincoln   Senior   High   School    1433   South   8 th    Street   .   Manitowoc,   WI    54220   
920.663.9600     



 

 

April 1, 2021 

 
Dr. Morna Foy, President 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
PO Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 

Dear Dr. Foy, 

I am writing in support of Lakeshore Technical College’s request to offer the Associate of Arts (AA) and 
Associate’s of Science (AS) of Liberal Arts Degree. 

LTC is a strong partner in our shared efforts to train and advance our workforce in the Lakeshore region. 
LTC graduates holding associates degree and technical diplomas are well-prepared and possess the skills 
that contribute to businesses like ours. But we believe there is more for them here in our region if given 
the opportunity to advance into the next degree. 

We believe that there is a need to provide equitable access to both technical education and bachelor’s 
degrees in NE Wisconsin. We have a relative deficit of bachelor-degreed individuals in our region.  
Offering the AA and AS degrees through LTC would provide our region’s residents with access to the first 
two years of a four-year baccalaureate degree while living and working here.  The AA and AS through 
LTC would provide our region’s students with greater options in the pursuit of their educational and 
professional goals.  This can be a game-changer for non-traditional students, first generation students, 
and traditional post-secondary students alike in this region. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Ross Niemi 
Executive Vice President and 
Chief Operating Officer 
 
CC: Dr. Paul Carlsen, President of Lakeshore Technical College 
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April 1, 2021 

 

Dr. Jack Daniels, III 

President 

Madison College 

1701 Wright Street 

Madison, WI 53704 

 

Dear Dr. Daniels: 

 

We are very proud and have enjoyed a long-term relationship with Madison Area 

Technical College (Madison College) with special initiatives, programs and events. The 

Urban League of Greater Madison is stronger and able to serve more families because 

of this partnership. 

 

You continue to provide transformative leadership and have led the way in advancing 

innovative educational and community initiatives. Madison College has been a 

beacon of hope in the community for Black students. The college has prepared 

students to be able to transfer or obtain workforce skills with a high degree of success. 

While the university may not be an immediate option for many Black students, when 

they graduate from high school, Madison College makes a four-year college degree 

attainable for many of our city’s impoverished populations.  
 

Your College provides students with a seamlessly transfer from your two-year degree 

programs to a four-year degree programs in the UW System of Colleges/Universities 

and in many colleges across the nation. This is so critical, because all graduating high 

school students may not be ready immediately for a four-year college. Your approach 

should be the standard for two-year colleges in this state. We applaud this and other 

innovative approaches that you are taking at Madison College to meet the needs of a 

very diverse student body. 

 

We were extremely proud when the Goodman South Campus was constructed and 

opened. It has ignited a renaissance which has caused a multiplier effect of positive 

educational and economic development opportunities for students and their families. 

Most importantly, without Madison College serving our communities, attainment of 

quality skills would be lessened.  

 

Madison College’s efforts and success in serving the BIPOC community is tremendous 
and well-documented. We look forward to future collaborations that allow young 

students and adults to be successful in their endeavors.  

 

With Regards,  

 

Ruben L. Anthony Jr., Ph.D. 

President & CEO 
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April 1, 2021 

 

Dr. Morna Foy 

President 

Wisconsin Technical College System 

4622 University Avenue 

Madison, WI 53707-7874 

Sent Via Email: morna.foy@wtcsystem.edu  

 

Dear Dr. Foy, 

 

As a business community that is highly dependent on its workforce acquiring skills through 

the Wisconsin Technical College System, we are writing in support of the amendment to 

Wisconsin law (Wis. Stat. 36.31) to readily allow WTCS colleges to offer Associate of 

Arts/Associate of Science degrees. This is a positive move for many reasons. 

 

The ability for students to obtain higher education degrees via affordable pathways, no 

matter where they live, can only improve the education and our overall workforce in 

Wisconsin. Seamless transfers of credits into UW institutions will help reduce student debt, 

lessen administrative work and improve our statewide baccalaureate attainment. 

 

Beaver Dam is a lower income, rural community and our students will be better served and 

more likely to succeed in education if it is an affordable, flexible and accessible pathway. 

This statewide expansion of the Associate of Arts /Associate of Science degrees is a smart 

move for Wisconsin that will ultimately provide our employers with a more educated 

workforce. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me with any questions or concerns at 

920.887.8879. Thank you in advance for your consideration. 

Kind Regards, 

      

Tracy M Propst 

Executive Director     





From: Bonnie Baerwald <bbaerwald@morainepark.edu>
Subject: FW: Support for MPTC
Date: April 23, 2021 at 4:10:13 PM CDT
To: "Layla Merrifield (lmerrifield@districtboards.org)" 
<lmerrifield@districtboards.org>, Morna Foy <morna.foy@wtcsystem.edu>

Sharing as an fyi.
 
 
Bonnie Baerwald, MPA, CPA
President
Moraine Park Technical College
Website: morainepark.edu
bbaerwald@morainepark.edu
Phone: 920.924.6430
Fax:  920.924.6663
235 N. National Ave. Fond du Lac, WI 54936-1940
imagine what’s next

 
  Mission: Preparing students for success in a diverse and globally 
connected world. 
 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY: This email (including any attachments) may contain 
confidential, proprietary and privileged information, and unauthorized 
disclosure or use is prohibited. If you received this e-mail in error, 
please notify the sender and delete this email from your system.
 
From: Bob Lloyd <BLloyd@lomira.k12.wi.us> 
Sent: Friday, April 23, 2021 3:02 PM
To: Bonnie Baerwald <bbaerwald@morainepark.edu>
Subject: Fwd: Support for MPTC
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Moraine Park Technical 
College. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize 
the sender and know the contents are safe. Any doubts about the email? 
Click the Phish Alert button to report the email to IT.
Just an FYI
---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Bob Lloyd <BLloyd@lomira.k12.wi.us>
Date: Fri, Apr 23, 2021 at 3:00 PM
Subject: Support for MPTC
To: Mark Born (Rep.Born@legis.wisconsin.gov) 
<Rep.Born@legis.wisconsin.gov>
 
 Mark,   
 



On behalf of the Lomira School District, I would like to offer my 
support for the amendment of Wisconsin law (Wis. Stat. 36.31) to 
readily allow all Wisconsin Technical College System (WTCS) colleges 
to offer Associate of Arts/Associate of Science degrees. The statewide 
expansion of Associate of Arts/Associate of Science (AA/AS) transfer 
programs ensures affordable, accessible pathways to bachelor’s degrees 
regardless of geography. Our students need flexible, multi-path 
options for students seeking to transfer from MPTC to the UW System 
and other universities. It is vital local students have equal access 
in choosing the higher education experience that best meets their 
needs. Under the current statute, MPTC students who are taking general 
education courses with the intent to transfer into a bachelor’s degree 
granting university are penalized because of their ineligibility for 
federal financial aid. The inability to transfer core program credits 
also presents a problem to students as they may have to retake classes 
to earn a bachelor’s degree, costing them additional time and money.  
 
In conclusion, I think we can agree that many of our recent graduates 
have significant debt that will burden them and ultimately hurt our 
economy. For once, let's take a proactive approach so we do not have 
to even consider forgiving poor financial decisions.
 
Thanks for your consideration and enjoy the day!

 
-- 
Bob Lloyd
Lomira School District
Superintendent/Middle School Principal

 
-- 
Bob Lloyd
Lomira School District
Superintendent/Middle School Principal
 
Journal - Sentinel Top Workplace 2018 - 2020
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:  This message may contain 
confidential information, including, but not limited to, student 
personally  identifiable information.  Such information is intended 
only for the use of the individual or entity names above.  If you are 
not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
disclosure, copying, printing, distribution, or the taking of action 
in reliance on the contents of the information contained herein is 
strictly prohibited.  If you receive this email message in error, 
please immediately notify sender and delete the message from your 
computer.  Thank you.
 







            THE SCHOOL DISTRICT OF NORTH FOND DU LAC 
 
 
 
 
 
Monday, March 29th, 2021 
 
Senator Feyen, Representatives Theisfeldt and Schraa 
Wisconsin State Capitol 
2 East Main Street 
Madison, WI 53707 
  

RE: Support for Amendment to Wisconsin State Statute 36.31 
   
Dear Senator Feyen and Representatives Theisfeldt and Schraa, 
 
On behalf of the School District of North Fond du Lac, I would like to offer our support for the amendment 
of Wisconsin law (Wis. Stat. 36.31) to readily allow all Wisconsin Technical College System (WTCS) 
colleges to offer Associate of Arts/Associate of Science degrees. The statewide expansion of Associate of 
Arts/Associate of Science (AA/AS) transfer programs ensures affordable, accessible pathways to 
bachelor’s degrees regardless of geography. 
 
Our students need flexible, multi-path options for students seeking to transfer from the Moraine Park 
technical College (MPTC) to the UW System and other universities. It is vital local students have equal 
access in choosing the higher education experience that best meets their needs. Under the current statute, 
NTC students who are taking general education courses with the intent to transfer into a bachelor’s degree 
granting university are penalized because of their ineligibility for federal financial aid. The inability to 
transfer core program credits also presents a problem to students as they may have to retake classes to 
earn a bachelor’s degree, costing them additional time and money. 
 
The WTCS has over 50 campuses in rural and areas underserved by the UW System through no fault of 
its own. This ensures equitable access to higher education opportunities throughout the entire state. As the 
need for highly skilled workers increases, this localized access to educational opportunity becomes even 
more important, especially for students traditionally underrepresented in higher education. 
 
Thank you for providing us with the opportunity to provide additional information and support for a 
simpler and more robust pipeline to the UW system for MPTC and other WTCS students. 
Please realize there is no monetary investment needed for amending Wis. Stat. 36.31. We strongly urge 
your support and consideration for the amendment of Wisconsin law (Wis. Stat. 36.31) to readily allow 
all WTCS colleges to offer Associate of Arts/Associate of Science degrees. 
 
Sincerely, 

  

Aaron Sadoff – Superintendent 
Phone (m): (920) 539-7151  
Email: asadoff@nfdlschools.org  

1115 Thurke Avenue  
North Fond du Lac, WI 54937 

Phone: (920) 929-3750 
FAX: (920) 929-3696 

 
 

mailto:asadoff@nfdlschools.org




 

April 2, 2021 
 
Dr. Morna Foy 
President, Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
Madison, WI  53707-7874 
 
Re: Changes to State Statute 36.31 – College Transfer Program  
 
Dear Dr. Foy: 
 
The Workforce Development Board of South Central Wisconsin (WDBSCW) is pleased to share our 
support of Moraine Park Technical College’s (MPTC) request to offer the Associate of Arts (AA) and 
Associate of Science (AS) Liberal Arts degrees. We have a long-term, collaborative relationship 
with MPTC and will continue to invest in, and value our long-standing partnership. 
 
The WDBSCW’s mission is to build public and private partnerships that support innovation and 
excellence in workforce development in the Wisconsin counties of Columbia, Dane, Dodge, 
Jefferson, Marquette, and Sauk. Through these partnerships, we drive to deliver solutions that work 
for businesses, workers, and communities to make our region a better place to live, work, and do 
business. The importance of our partnerships and the ability to facilitate opportunities for individuals 
to initiate, build, and transfer their academics to support their careers pathway progressions is 
crucial to the success and viability of our region. 
 
MPTC’s district covers an estimated population base of nearly 308,000 individuals. Of the 14,412 
graduates within the 2019-2020 academic year, 46.33% graduated with an Associate’s degree 
(6,677). Businesses throughout the area consistently learn on MPTC to develop the talent of their 
existing and future workforce. 
 
Considering that, most MPTC graduates choose to remain living and working within the MPTC 
districts, enabling the districts to offer AA/AS degrees represents a sound talent and community 
development strategy. Thank you in advance for supporting these types of talent, workforce 
economic, and community development initiatives. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Seth Lentz 
CEO / Executive Director 



WILLER TOOL CORPORATION 
W225 N16683 Cedar Park Court ● Jackson, WI 53037-0006 

Phone (262) 677-6000 ● Fax (262) 677-6010 
www.willer.com 

 
 
March 25, 2021 

 Dr. Morna K. Foy  

President - Wisconsin Technical College System  

4622 University Avenue  

Madison, WI 53707-7874  

RE: Supporting Degree Transfer Mechanisms  

Dr. Foy: 

I am writing this letter in support of Moraine Park Technical College request to offer the Associate of Arts Transfer Degree. But 
more importantly I write in support of equitable education opportunities for all students of Wisconsin. 

It is of the utmost importance that we provide students with equitable opportunities for local, flexible, and affordable educational 
avenues. Providing equitable opportunities to students will increase enrolment throughout the UW system. It will provide 
opportunities to those that cannot afford a traditional four-year degree. 

Students that enroll in an Associate of Arts degree program at the Technical College level would be afforded the opportunity to 
explore different educational opportunities while enrolled in an Associate of Arts degree program on the technical college level.  
They may decide during the program that a four-year bachelor’s degree is not for them but rather a two-year technical degree 
would better suit them.  Offering an Associate of Arts degree program throughout the totality of the technical college system 
would provide equitable education opportunities statewide, from Superior to Kenosha.  

 

Dave Biermann 
Quality/Operations Manager 
Willer Tool Corporation 
W225 N16683 Cedar Park Court 
Jackson, WI 53037 
Ph.:(262) 677-6000 Ext. 107 
mailto:dbiermann@willer.com 
 

http://www.willer.com/
mailto:dbiermann@willer.com


 
 

April 8, 2021 

 

Dr. Morna Foy 

Wisconsin Technical College System  

4622 University Avenue  

PO Box 7874 

Madison, WI 53707-7874 

 

Dear Dr. Foy: 

 

I am writing this letter in support of Moraine Park Technical College’s request to offer a two-year Liberal 

Arts Associate Degree.   

 

Moraine Park provides high-quality education and is a valued community training partner. The 

Waukesha-Ozaukee-Washington Workforce Development Board routinely works with Moraine Park to 

train Washington County’s future workforce. Local demand continues to be strong for a well-educated 

and skilled workforce, and projections show that this demand will only increase due to local 

demographics and changing industries.   

 

Participants in public workforce programming are able to access additional training opportunities 

through a variety of pathways. However, funding assistance is oftentimes required to in order to enroll 

and successfully complete the program. Offering the two-year Liberal Arts Associate Degree will open up 

new opportunities to individuals and make continuing education a reality for more individuals in 

Washington County. With the growth in high-skill positions, this would provide more individuals a cost-

effective pathway to four-year baccalaureate degrees.  

 

Thank you for your consideration.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Laura Catherman 

Workforce Development Board Director  



 
 
 
 
 
 

April 1, 2021 

 

 

President Jack E. Daniels, III 

Madison College 

1701 Wright Street 

Madison, WI  53704 

 

 

Dear President Daniels: 

 

I write to express our appreciation of Madison College as a significant provider of transfer students 

to MSOE, and to compliment you on preparing students for academic success after transfer. 

 

Each year, students transfer from Madison College to MSOE to enter either our Technical Sales 

program or our Electrical Engineering program.  We work closely together on these transfer 

collaborations.  Madison College transfer students are well-prepared academically, succeed in 

classes, and complete at rates comparable to students who start with us as first year students. 

 

In summary, Madison College is an important transfer partner for MSOE, and we are a stronger 

institution as a result of our transfer collaborations.  If I can provide any additional information, 

please let me know. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

John Y, Walz, Ph.D. 

President 

 

 

 

 

P 414.277.7100 

O F F I C E  O F  T H E  P R E S I D E N T 

JOHN Y. WALZ 

Milwaukee School of Engineering   |   1025 North Broadway   |   Milwaukee, WI 53202-3109   |   walz@msoe.edu   |   msoe.edu 

mailto:walz@msoe.edu








David Farmbrough MA (Lond), BA (Lond) 
40 Airport Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, WI 54494 
 

04/01/21 
 

Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
P.O. Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 
Dear Dr. Foy, 
 
As you know, Mid-State Technical College (MSTC) is asking for the repeal of Wisconsin 
Statute 36.31, in order to allow the college to offer associate degrees in arts and sciences. 
 
As a resident of the area and former newspaper editor, I have witnessed Mid-State's 
commitment to excellence in all areas, from courses offered to high school students to 
engineering degrees. The faculty and campus are first-class, and exceed my expectations of 
a technical college. 
 
Two major socioeconomic problems face our community in the immediate future. The first is 
the “grey tsunami” (the retirement of trained and experienced workforce), the second is the 
talent drain from Midwest rural communities toward big cities. Both issues are ameliorated by 
the training and retention of local people. At present, in order to complete associate degrees, 
Mid-State students have to finish their courses at colleges outside our area. Many students 
are dissuaded from going to MSTC initially because they cannot offer associate degrees, and 
therefore go out of the area for tertiary education. 
 
If the restriction on offering associate degrees were to be lifted from MSTC, it would be 
ideally-placed to help deal with these problems. As well as providing training and qualification 
that meets the needs of our regional businesses, it does so in a way that is less costly than 
other options for local people, ten percent of whom are below the federal poverty level. 
 
Please support MSTC’s request to add AA and AS degree programs, and the request from the 
WTCS Presidents to the State Legislature for repeal of Statute 36.31. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
David Farmbrough (715-323-8594) 
 
Founding Editor of Wisconsin Rapids City-Times, former Secretary of the Central Wisconsin Literacy Council, Finance Director of Wisconsin 
Rapids Children's Museum, current President of the McMillan Memorial Library Board Of Trustees, Board Member Wisconsin Rapids Community 
Theatre and Friends Of Rapids Music. Exhibiting Artist and Committee Member at Central Wisconsin Cultural Center. Secretary of River City 
Rhapsody, Member River City 'Riters and Mid-State Poetry Towers. 



 
 

 

 
March 19, 2021 
 
 
Dr. Morna Foy 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
P.O. Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 
 
Dear Dr. Foy: 
 
Mid-State Technical College (MSTC) has requested to be allowed to offer Associate’s degrees, both 
Associate of Arts (AA) and Associate of Science (AS). Gamber-Johnson strongly supports this request. 
 
With the very real talent shortage challenging businesses in Central Wisconsin, MSTC is an integral 
partner in combatting this shortage. MSTC can serve not only to bridge skills gaps which exist but also to 
attract talent to the region which is faced with a declining, aging population. The Technical Colleges in 
Wisconsin provide a more affordable, accessible pathway to higher education which may otherwise be 
unavailable to many students particularly among underprivileged populations. 
 
MSTC can play a pivotal role in helping to increase access to higher education by expanding its degree 
offerings. An important aspect of this increased access will be the ability to attract more diversity and, 
frankly, more students in general to the region. It is patently unfair that five of 16 technical colleges are 
allowed to offer such programs while the remaining 11 are not. 
 
MSTC does an excellent job with its many technical programs but the restrictions against offering AA 
and AS degrees limits the population it can serve and thereby limits a pipeline of educated students with 
knowledge needed by many employers in the region. 
 
My company has enjoyed great success and thrived in Central Wisconsin. As a two-time Manufacturer of 
the Year award winner, and recently named Great Place to Work®, Gamber-Johnson has benefitted from 
and invested in our great partnership with MSTC. Having the resources of MSTC available is a key 
enabler to our success and their ability to offer AA and AS degrees will great enhance that. 
 
Not only do I serve as President and CEO of Gamber-Johnson but I am also on the Board of Centergy 
(Central Wisconsin’s Economic Development Organization). I would proffer that the issues I express 
reflect not only apply to Gamber-Johnson but most, if not all, employers in our region.  



 
 

 

 

I would ask you to please support MSTC’s request to add AA and AS degree programs as well as the 
request from the WTCS Presidents to the State Legislature for repeal of Statute 36.31. 
 
If you would like to discuss my perspective further or if you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact me at 715-340-8725. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brian Wagner 
President and CEO 

















 
 
 
 
 
March 29, 2021 
 
Dr. Morna Foy, President 
Wisconsin Technical College System 
4622 University Avenue 
PO Box 7874 
Madison, WI 53707-7874 
 
Dear President Foy,  
 
The Port Edwards School District is  writing to advocate for the upcoming legislation to repeal Statute 
36.31 that will allow all Wisconsin Technical Colleges, including our local partner Mid-State Technical 
College, to join 5 other Wisconsin Technical Colleges in conferring  Associate of Arts (A.A.) and 
Associate of Science (A.S.) degrees. 
 
We have been a K-12 educational partner with Mid-State Technical College for many years. Together 
we share the mission of preparing our students to be career ready in many occupations. Examples 
of our collaborations and partnerships include dual credit, ACP supporting activities, campus tours, 
joint district counselor meetings, joint administrative meetings, grant partnerships, and many more.  
 
Adding the A.A. and A.S. degrees will allow Mid-State to minimize affordability and accessibility barriers and 
provide students with a degree or a university bachelor transfer opportunity at all four of its local campuses. 
Additionally, Mid-State will be able to serve a wider range of diverse students, especially those coming 
directly from our high school and others. We anticipate this will have a direct impact on the 60-Forward 
initiative whereas the state is seeking to reach 60% of the working population having a post-secondary 
credential by 2027. The Mid-State district ranges from 24-47% percent secondary credential attainment, 
currently.  
 
Importantly, this initiative will allow Mid-State to expand general education dual credit options to local 
high school students providing students with a strong, confident pathway to their post-secondary journey. 
Last year alone, Mid-State district families saved over $700,000 in college tuition through earned dual 
credits.  
 
We encourage legislators to formally increase accessibility and affordability leading to student 
equity in post-secondary options through the repeal of the antiquated Wisconsin Statute, 
36.31. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Kyle Cronan 
District Administrator 
Port Edwards School District  
 
 



 

 

 
                                                                                                                        

      
 
 
 
 
__________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
March 22, 2021 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
As one of the largest K-12 school districts in Central Wisconsin, we continually look for 
ways to expand and provide educational opportunities for our students; which is why I 
fully support allowing all Wisconsin Technical Colleges to offer the Associate of Arts and 
Associate of Science degrees. 
 
The elimination of antiquated State Statute 36.31 opens educational doors in central and 
northern Wisconsin to students who need accessible, affordable, and relevant skills 
training.  
 
I can state with certainty that our senior high students would benefit greatly from 
additional Dual Credit opportunities and options at Mid-State Technical College.   
 
Therefore, please consider approval of the Associate of Arts in Liberal Arts program. This 
opportunity will provide pathways that are invaluable to students and local communities. 
 
Respectfully, 

 

Craig Gerlach 
Superintendent 
Stevens Point Area Public School District 
 
 
 
  

  Prepare Each Student To Be Successful 
www.pointschools.net 

 
Craig Gerlach, Ed.S., Superintendent 

Bliss Educational Services Center 
1900 Polk Street, Stevens Point, WI  54481 

Ph: (715) 345-5444  Fax: (715) 345-7302 
 

 






